Lawrence School

School Council

MINUTES

February 7, 2012
Members Present:  Rusty Browder, Monica Crowley, Jessica Eber, Leslie Fagen, Ryan Keser, Joanna Lieberman, Laura O’Brien, Rick Rogers, Anne Turner

Public Comment

No members of the public in attendance.

Approval of Minutes
On a motion by Joanna Lieberman, seconded by Anne Turner, the Council voted to approve the corrected minutes of the January 10, 2012 meeting.
Continued Subcommittee Work
Safe, Just and Caring Community Subcommittee
Ryan updated team on plans for the new school website. Kirsten Alper is addressing issues of security and accessibility.  Ryan is working on the design. The group discussed how “SJCC” should have its own tab.  The group then brainstormed a list of everything we thought should be included within this tab. 

The group then reviewed a draft agenda for March 6, 2012 PTO meeting.  Group members thought it was well structured overall, but offered the following suggestions: 
· Limit the time spent on legislation and policies.
· When describing the definitions and new procedures, describe what we have typically done and what is new.
· LEDP connection:  Are they included in our updates and structures so as to provide consistency?

· Provide more time for parents to talk
· Develop an “exit ticket” for parents to share what was useful and what they would like to discuss further. 
Communication plan for the March 6 PTO Meeting: 

· PTO Paper – February 28 - Monica

· Connect Ed Email:  Monica and Rick
· Printed Flyers:  Laura O’Brien 

Habits of Mind Subcommittee
The group began by discussing last month’s presentation by Amy Martin of district-level work on 21st Century Skills.  The group saw value in specifically describing what these skills look like at different age levels.  However, the charts were a great deal of information that some found overwhelming to process and make sense of.   There was a desire expressed to ensure teacher ownership of the work, rather than a “top down” presentation of the ideas.  

Rick outlined his recommendation that Habits of Mind not become a major school initiative next year due to the demands placed on teachers by two other significant initiatives (Literacy and Olweus Bullying Prevention).   He suggested that a teacher study group be formed to learn about Habits of Mind and apply these ideas in the classroom.  The group could meet during faculty meeting time devoted to Professional Learning Community (PLC) work.   He is considering applying for a collaborative BEF grant to support professional books and DVD’s, funding for additional meeting time, and attendance by 2-3 staff members at a conference (if a suitable one can be found).  

The subcommittee continued to feel it should conduct a survey of teachers and parents to identify which of the 16 Habits of Mind the community feels is most important to focus on as a starting point.   Rick shared a tool developed by the Coalition of Essential Schools for schools to use to assess their “Habits of Mind and Heart.”    Group members offered suggestions for how to modify it for our purposes.   
The group then identified the following plan for the survey tool: 
1.  Survey Tool Development

Leslie, Rusty, Jessica and Joanna will each write a short 2-3 sentence descriptor for 4 of the 16 Habits of Mind.  We will use the handout from the Institute for Habits of Mind as a basis for writing these descriptors.   Rick will take these descriptors and create a chart based on the Coalition’s assessment tool to include:

	Habit of Mind Descriptors
	Priority (Mark you top 3-4) 
	Where do I see this in our/my practice?*
	Where do we see potential to improve this practice? *


*These two columns would only be completed for the 3-4 priorities.   Language in these columns will be modified for parent survey.

2.  Survey Process

Rick will work with the Faculty Planning Team to determine the best time and method to distribute this survey to faculty and have them complete it.  Faculty will need a context for the survey and also understand it will inform the work of a study group next year. 

Parent survey will be conducted at the April 3 (evening) PTO Meeting and May 17 (morning) Principal’s Forum.  In order to build interest in the topic and these meetings, Jessica suggested including a series of short blurbs about different Habits of Mind in upcoming editions of the PTO Paper (one each week). 
Reconvene Whole Council
The Council reconvened at 8:50 to hear updates from each subcommittee. 

Next School Council Meeting: Tuesday, March 13, 2012 – 8:00 am
Other Meetings of Note:

· PTO Meeting on Safe, Just and Caring Community – Tuesday, March 6 – 7:00 pm

· PTO Meeting:  Habits of Mind Survey and Discussion – Tuesday, April 3 – 7:00 pm
· Principal’s Forum: Habits of Mind Survey and Discussion – Thursday, May 17 – 8:00 am 
